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Friday 7th September 2018
Dear Parents,
Welcome to Year Five! I would like to take this opportunity to welcome you and your child back to school after the summer break. I am very much looking forward to teaching your child this year and would like to tell you a bit about what they will be learning this term. Our main focus is ‘The Iron Man’ by Ted Hughes; on the reverse of this letter there is further information about each subject area.

The learning in Upper Key Stage Two begins to prepare children for secondary school and, as a result, it is important that routines and independence is encouraged. One significant element of this is homework. In Year Five the children will have two homework folders (green and red). The red folder has been sent home today and this is to be returned next Friday. The children will then bring home the green folder, to be returned the following Friday, whereupon the rotation will begin again. The folders will contain the following homework:

	Week 1 
(Red)
	Fortnightly spelling focus on handwriting sheets, Mathematics homework, English, Science or themed work homework, Reading Plus and  Journal Task


	Week 2

(Green)
	Spelling game or task, More open-ended, or research based work, Reading Plus and Journal Task


‘Talk homework’ will be set sometimes, particularly in Science. The idea behind this is that it allows children the opportunity to begin a unit of work having explored their understanding beforehand and perhaps clarified misconceptions, or generated questions to stimulate learning. In addition, the children will be expected to continually practise times-tables – it is vital that all the children know each times table fact up to 12 x 12 - and keep an up to date Reading Journal that they bring to school every day. Research suggests that children’s writing improves when it is linked directly to rich reading experiences and I would like to direct what the children complete in their journals a little more than they are used to – please see the homework sheet each week for guidance. Should your child find any of the homework difficult, please let me know and I will be happy to work with them back in school. Your help and support with homework is greatly appreciated and will certainly help your child to progress.
There are three PE sessions per week (Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays) and, in addition, we will often be running a mile at 9am on Fridays (weather permitting) so it is important that the children have their PE kit in school on these days. 
I realise that I have included lots of information here and that many of you may have questions, or matters you wish to discuss. I am always happy to speak to parents - feel free to make an appointment if you need to, or catch me before or after school most days (with the exception of Monday and Wednesday afternoons). Alternatively, I am more than happy to respond to email: dwood@twissgreen.net.  

Yours sincerely,

Mr D Wood

Topic for this half-term
	English


	Linked to our ‘Iron Man’ topic, we will be exploring the writing style of Ted Hughes in our fiction unit, and we will be looking at narrative, poetry and diary writing.



	Maths
	Counting, partitioning and calculating are our main areas of focus this half-term. In addition, we will be exploring 3D shapes (including nets), which is linked to our themed work.



	Science
	The children will be focusing on ‘Forces’; putting their knowledge and understanding into action to retrieve ‘The Iron Man’. They will encounter many challenges including: friction, gears, levers and pulleys, air and water resistance as they work together to complete a series of tasks linked to our themed work. 


	Themed Work
	Our main theme for this half-term is ‘The Iron Man’, through which we will cover skills in Numeracy, Literacy, Art, Music, D&T, Geography and Computing.



	Art
	Linked to our themed work, the children will be developing their skills in 3D drawing, using perspective and shading and producing acrylic images of the Iron Man.



	RE
	Christianity: Children will be considering the question: ‘What guidance to follow?


	PSHEE
	We will be discussing feelings and behaviour through the theme: ‘New Beginnings.



	IT & C
	Linked to our themed work, the children will be exploring programming and control, using a range of software.  In addition, the use of IC &T in general is embedded across the curriculum and basic IC & T skills will be consolidated and extended as part of everyday learning.



	PE
	Monday – ‘Real PE’ with Miss Roberts
Wednesday– Games with Mr. Walsh
Thursday – Gym / Dance with Miss Roberts

Friday - Running at 9am.



	Music
	Music will be taught by Miss McGann and the children will be creating percussive pieces to accompany our Iron Man learning.
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